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Police Complete Investigation into Alleged Sexual Assault 
 

San Diego – The San Diego Police Department has completed its investigation into the 
alleged sexual assault that occurred off-campus near San Diego State University in 
October 2021. While no arrests have been made, the findings of the investigation have 
been submitted to the San Diego County District Attorney’s Office for review.   
 
The goal of any criminal investigation is to develop the most comprehensive set of facts 
and evidence possible. Since the initial radio call, SDPD has made this criminal 
investigation a priority. SDSU’s continued compliance with SDPD’s October 28, 2021 
request to delay their Title IX administrative investigation helped ensure the integrity of 
this very complex criminal case.  
   
SDPD’s Sex Crimes Unit used all tools at its disposal to work this case. Since taking the 
initial report, more than 20 investigative personnel contributed to this extensive 
investigation, requiring nearly 200 hours of overtime.  
   
SDPD’s investigators have worked in cooperation with the San Diego County District 
Attorney’s Office to obtain and execute 10 different search warrants. Detectives have 
interviewed multiple witnesses, examined physical evidence, and reviewed more than 
three terabytes of digital evidence. The San Diego County District Attorney’s Office will 
determine if there is enough evidence to file criminal charges that can be proven beyond 
a reasonable doubt. 
  
If anyone has any information relating to this case, they are encouraged to contact SDPD 
or they may contact Crime Stoppers and remain anonymous.  
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